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Maylands Road Improvements:  
Have your say

We are planning a series 
of road improvements 
to enhance safety, 
connectivity and 
community amenity 
in Maylands following 
METRONET’s closure of 
the Caledonian Avenue 
level crossing in the first 
half of 2022.
These improvements will make it safer 
for riders, walkers and road users to 
access the Maylands town centre 

Considering existing and future traffic 
numbers, current pedestrian and 
cyclist movements, local development 
and predicted daily train boardings, 
we have developed a number of 

preliminary concepts for finalisation 
and delivery over the next three to 
four years. They include:

 	 • Traffic signals at the Guildford Road 
and Seventh Avenue intersection

 	 • Pedestrian upgrades at the 
signalised intersection of Guildford 
Road and Eighth Avenue

 	 • Two traffic lanes in each direction on 
Whatley Crescent, between Hotham 
Bridge and Garratt Road

 	 • Traffic signals and a new right 
turn onto Whatley Crescent at the 
Hotham Bridge

 	 • A new median on Railway Parade
 	 • A roundabout at Whatley Crescent 

and Caledonian Avenue 
 	 • Reduced speeds and traffic calming 

in the Maylands town centre
The State Government has allocated  
$15 million to this project.

Community consultation:  
how to get involved 
We are seeking nominations for a 
Community Reference Group (CRG) to 
work closely with Main Roads to refine the 
proposed road improvements. 

The group will meet regularly over the next 
six months, providing input into the design 
process and representing the views of local 
residents and the business community. 

To find out more, nominate for the CRG or 
register for future updates about this project 
visit https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/
projects-initiatives/projects/metropolitan/
maylands-road-improvements/

Nominations for the CRG will close on 
Friday 22 October 2021.

For information about the closure of the 
Caledonian Avenue level crossing, visit 
www.metronet.wa.gov.au.


